
                                                                 
 
 
 

     

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SELBY AND 

DISTRICT  

MOTOR  

CLUB 

AFFILIATED TO THE MOTOR SPORTS 
ASSOCIATION AND A MEMBER CLUB OF THE 
ASSOCIATION OF NORTHERN CAR CLUBS AND 
THE ASSOCIATION OF NORTH EAST MIDLAND 
MOTOR CLUBS. 

 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

23rd March 2005 
The Aire and Ouse Farms Ltd 
Quosquo Hall 
Camblesforth 
Nr Selby 
YO8 8JB 
 
FTAO Mr A Hinch 
 
Dear Mr Hinch 
 
3 Swans Road Rally 25/26th June 2005 
 
Selby and District Motor Club are organising the 3 Swans Road Rally on the night of 25/26th June 2005.  
The proposed route for this navigational event uses an unclassified and non-metalled road to the north 
west of Carlton, as shown on the enclosed map.  A search of HM Land Registry records has revealed that 
The Aire and Ouse Farms Ltd own part of this unclassified road.  We would therefore request your 
permission to use this road on our event. 
 
I should explain that Road Rally’s take place at night on ‘open’ public roads with around 30 competitors.  
Standard road cars are used and the time schedule between controls is based on an average speed of 30 
mph.  The events are authorised by the RAC Motor Sports Association with the approval of the Police 
Authorities covering the route and all house owners and landowners along the route are consulted. 
 
We would like to use this section of road on 25/26th June 2005 with the first car scheduled to arrive around 
03:00.  Competitors would then arrive at approximately one-minute intervals for the next 30 to 45 minutes.  
The use of the road for this event should not cause any inconvenience to your company or your employees. 
 
I would be pleased to receive your agreement to the use of this unclassified road on 25/26th June 2005, 
however should you require any further details please contact me at the above address or on 01226 
320216 during office hours. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

David Coggins 

Clerk of the Course 



 
 

4 Stillwell Drive 
Sandal 

Wakefield 
West Yorkshire 

WF2 6HF 
 

Tel. 01924 257290 
Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 

Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 
 10th January 2005 

David Wilson 

98 Clifton Crescent 

Sheffield 

S9 4BE 

 

 

Dear  

 

Thank you for your letter dated 28th December 2004 outlining the proposal for a Northern Historic Road 

Rally Championship.  The contents of the letter have been circulated to Selby and District Motor Club 

members and were discussed at a rally meeting on Thursday 6th January 2005.  The members of the motor 

club voted unanimously to ‘express an interest’ in the Three Swans Rally being a round of the proposed 

championship. 

 

The only reservations expressed by members were that we do not want any additional costs or 

administration for the Three Swans Rally.  I’m sure however that should our event be included in the 

proposed championship you would not wish to put any additional workload onto the organisers. 

 

The Three Swans Rally is scheduled to run on the weekend of 25/26th June 2005.  The event will have a 

route of approximately 110 miles, starting at 00.01 and finishing around 04.00.  The route will all be 

traversed in a standard car and will have minimum use of rough white or unsurfaced roads.  Navigation for 

the event will be varied but will be straight forward catering for expert and novice crews. 

 

I trust that the above information will be useful and we wish you every success in getting the Northern 

Historic Road Rally Championship up and running in 2005. 

 

I look forward to hearing from you in the future. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

David Coggins 

Clerk of the Course 
 



 
 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

5th April 2005 

The County Secretary 

National Farmaers Union 

Agriculture House 

207 Tadcaster Road 

York 

YO24 1UD 

 

 

 

Dear Sir 

 

Three Swans Road Rally 25/26th June 2005 

 

Further to my letter dated 18th March 2005 and the attached copy letter from Mr Philip Musson, please find 

enclosed further details of the route for the above event.  The original information that we sent to you was a 

tracing from Ordnance Survey Landranger Maps 105 & 106 which we are required to send to the RAC 

Motor Sports Association, the Police Authorities and to yourselves.  I have enclosed with this letter a 

photocopy of a road atlas with the route shown in blue.  Could you please let me know if this information is 

easier for you and your members to identify the route of  the event, if this is the case we will send you this in 

future years. 

 

I have enclosed two copies of the revised route information, could you please pass one copy to Mr Musson 

at Selby. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Coggins 

Clerk of the Course 
 



 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

18th March 2005 
The County Secretary 
National Farmers Union 
Agriculture House 
207 Tadcaster Road 
York 
YO24 1UD 
 
Dear Sir 

 

Three Swans Road Rally 25/26th June 2005 
 

Selby and District Motor Club have applied to the RAC Motor Sports Association to promote the Three 
Swans Road Rally on the night of 25/26th June 2005.  Please find enclosed a tracing of the route which will 
pass through the North Yorkshire area for your information. 
 
I should explain that Road Rally’s take place at night on ‘open’ public roads with around 30 competitors.  
Standard road cars are used and the time schedule between controls is based on an average speed of 30 
mph.  The events are authorised by the RAC Motor Sports Association with the approval of the Police 
Authorities covering the route and all house owners and landowners along the route are consulted. 
 
The route starts near Wilberfoss with the first car due to leave at 23.40.  The enclosed tracing shows the 
due arrival time for the first competitor at points along the route.  Competitors should then arrive at these 
points at approximately one-minute intervals for the next 30 to 45 minutes.  The use of the roads for this 
event should not cause any inconvenience to your members however I would be pleased if you would 
make them aware that the event is taking place. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Coggins 

Clerk of the Course 
 



 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

18 March 2005 
TO: The Officer in Charge 
Humberside Police 
Traffic Management Division 
Hessle High Road 
Hull 
HU4 7BA 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 

 

Three Swans Road Rally 25/26th June 2005 
 

I wish to inform you that Selby and District Motor Club have applied to the RAC Motor Sports Association to 
promote the Three Swans Road Rally on the night of 25/26th June 2005.  The event is authorised under the 
jurisdiction of the UK Motor Sports Association, and the route and time schedule have been submitted to 
the Police Authorities through these official channels. 
 
The rally takes place at night, and we expect 30-40 competitors to be passing through the Humberside 
Police area from approximately 00.01 to 02.30 on Sunday 26th June.  Standard road cars are used on this 
event and all cars will be passing quietly through the towns and villages on the route.   
 
Notices of the event have been posted on the route and we have received no objections from the residents. 
 
As we endeavour to be as thorough as possible in informing police authorities, this letter may be additional 
information to that which you may have already received through other channels, however I have enclosed 
a tracing of the route for information. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David J Coggins 
Clerk of the Course 
 



 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

18 March 2005 
TO: The Officer in Charge 
Humberside Police 
Control Room 
Hessle High Road 
Hull 
HU4 7BA 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 

 

Three Swans Road Rally 25/26th June 2005 
 

I wish to inform you that Selby and District Motor Club have applied to the RAC Motor Sports Association to 
promote the Three Swans Road Rally on the night of 25/26th June 2005.  The event is authorised under the 
jurisdiction of the UK Motor Sports Association, and the route and time schedule have been submitted to 
the Police Authorities through these official channels. 
 
The rally takes place at night, and we expect 30-40 competitors to be passing through the Humberside 
Police area from approximately 00.01 to 02.30 on Sunday 26th June.  Standard road cars are used on this 
event and all cars will be passing quietly through the towns and villages on the route.   
 
Notices of the event have been posted on the route and we have received no objections from the residents. 
 
As we endeavour to be as thorough as possible in informing police authorities, this letter may be additional 
information to that which you may have already received through other channels, however I have enclosed 
a tracing of the route for information. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David J Coggins 
Clerk of the Course 
 



 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

18 March 2005 
TO: The Officer in Charge 

Traffic Management Division 

North Yorkshire Police HQ 

Newby Wiske Hall 

Northallerton 

DL7 9HA 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 

 

Three Swans Road Rally 25/26th June 2005 
 

I wish to inform you that Selby and District Motor Club have applied to the RAC Motor Sports Association to 
promote the Three Swans Road Rally on the night of 25/26th June 2005.  The event is authorised under the 
jurisdiction of the UK Motor Sports Association, and the route and time schedule have been submitted to 
the Police Authorities through these official channels. 
 
The rally takes place at night, and we expect 30-40 competitors to be passing through the North Yorkshire 
Police area from approximately 23.40 to 04.30 on Sunday 26th June.  Standard road cars are used on this 
event and all cars will be passing quietly through the towns and villages on the route.   
 
Notices of the event have been posted on the route and we have received no objections from the residents. 
 
As we endeavour to be as thorough as possible in informing police authorities, this letter may be additional 
information to that which you may have already received through other channels, however I have enclosed 
a tracing of the route for information. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David J Coggins 
Clerk of the Course 
 



 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

18 March 2005 
TO: The Officer in Charge 

Force Control Room 

North Yorkshire Police HQ 

Newby Wiske Hall 

Northallerton 

DL7 9HA 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 

 

Three Swans Road Rally 25/26th June 2005 
 

I wish to inform you that Selby and District Motor Club have applied to the RAC Motor Sports Association to 
promote the Three Swans Road Rally on the night of 25/26th June 2005.  The event is authorised under the 
jurisdiction of the UK Motor Sports Association, and the route and time schedule have been submitted to 
the Police Authorities through these official channels. 
 
The rally takes place at night, and we expect 30-40 competitors to be passing through the North Yorkshire 
Police area from approximately 23.40 to 04.30 on Sunday 26th June.  Standard road cars are used on this 
event and all cars will be passing quietly through the towns and villages on the route.   
 
Notices of the event have been posted on the route and we have received no objections from the residents. 
 
As we endeavour to be as thorough as possible in informing police authorities, this letter may be additional 
information to that which you may have already received through other channels, however I have enclosed 
a tracing of the route for information. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David J Coggins 
Clerk of the Course 
 



 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

10th December 2004 

John H Richardson 

67 West Park 

Selby 

North Yorkshire 

YO8 4JN 

 

 

Dear  

 

3 Swans Road Rally 

25th & 26th June 2005 

 

Please find enclosed a tracing of the provisional route for the 3 Swans Road Rally to be held on 25th & 26th 

June 2005.  I will be in touch in the New Year to go through the route with you.  We hope to commence PR 

work in the early in the New Year. 

 

Compliments of the season to you and your family. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Coggins 

Clerk of the Course 
 



 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

10th March 2005 

John H Richardson 

67 West Park 

Selby 

North Yorkshire 

YO8 4JN 

 

 

Dear  

 

Selby and District Motor Club 

3 Swans Road Rally 

25th & 26th June 2005 

Permit Numbers 27763 / 29258 

 

Please find enclosed a tracing of the revised route for the 3 Swans Road Rally to be held on 25th & 26th June 

2005.  PR work has commenced and will be completed by 31st March 2005. 

 

I look forward to seeing you on 17th March. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Coggins 

Clerk of the Course 
 



 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

20th January 2005 

Simon Fowler 

Motor Sports Association Ltd 

Motor Sports House 

Riverside Park 

Colnbrook 

SL3 0HG 

 

Dear Simon 

 

Selby and District Motor Club 

3 Swans Rally 

25/26th June 2005 

 

Please accept my apologies for the delay in replying to your E-mail dated 7th January 2005.  I can confirm 

that the event will only have one Regularity Section timed to the second to be used in the event of a tie.  I 

have enclosed a revised Event Application Form for your information. 

 

Since we submitted our event application we have been asked by both the ANCC and ANEMMC 

associations to include a historic class on the event.  We have accepted these proposals and the revised 

Event Application Form requests both Road and Historic Road permits. 

 

Could you please advise me if there are any specific regulations that apply to historic events other than the 

standard regulations applying to road events. 

 

If you require any further information please let me know. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

David Coggins 

Clerk of the Course 
 



 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

18th February 2005 

Simon Fowler 

Competitions and Events Manager 

Motor Sports Association 

Motor Sports House 

Riverside Park 

Colnebrook 

SL3 0HG 

 

 

Dear Simon 

 

Selby and District Motor Club 

3 Swans Rally 

25/26th June 2005 

 

Thank you for your letter dated 27th January 2005 concerning the above event.  Please find enclosed 

provisional regulations for the event as requested.  We are still awaiting confirmation that the event is to be 

included in the ANEMMC Historic Road Rally Championship. 

 

If you require any further information please let me know. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Coggins 

Clerk of the Course 



 
4 Stillwell Drive 

Sandal 
Wakefield 

West Yorkshire 
WF2 6HF 

 
Tel. 01924 257290 

Mobile Tel.  07867 907629 
Email. dcoggins@amco-interinvest.co.uk 

10th March 2005 

Simon Fowler 

Competitions and Events Manager 

Motor Sports Association 

Motor Sports House 

Riverside Park 

Colnebrook 

SL3 0HG 

 

Dear Simon 

 

Selby and District Motor Club 

3 Swans Rally - 25/26th June 2005 

Permit Numbers 27763 / 29258 

 

Further to my letter dated 18th February 2005 please find enclosed two tracings of the revised route for the 

Three Swans Rally, a Time Schedule for the event and a second draft of the Supplementary Regulations. 

 

I have sent a tracing of the route to John Richardson and had arranged to see him tonight, however John is 

currently ill therefore we have rescheduled the meeting for next Thursday the 17th March, please see 

enclosed E-mail.  PR work has commenced and will be completed by 31st March.  We are currently 

checking on the status of other roads, bridleways and footpaths proposed for the event and obtaining 

‘permission to use’ where necessary.  Tracings of the route will be sent to North Yorkshire Police and the 

local office of the National Farmers Union. 

 

The event has now been confirmed as a round of the ANEMMC Historic Road Rally Championship.  In the 

Supplementary Regulations the number of classes has been amended to include a class for Historic cars 

registered before 31st December 1974, to comply with the championship regulations.  We have also included 

an award for cars running to the Endurance Rally Specifications. 

 

If you require any further information please let me know. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

David Coggins 

Clerk of the Course 



 

 
Selby and District Motor Club.    Navigation Rally, 25/26 June 2005. 

 
To whom it may concern. 

 
The bearer of this letter is taking part in a navigational rally which is held on public roads.  The event is 
governed by the Motor Sports Association of the United Kingdom and has been authorised by this body.   
The event number is:  25000JN25/26 and the permit number is:  27763 / 29258 
 

We would emphasise that strict controls are in force with respect to noise and driving standards on public 

highways.  All vehicles have been noise tested using properly calibrated electronics noise meters.  Public 

Relations work has been carried out by informing all residents along the route, by letter, at least 6 weeks 

prior to the event. 

 

The Police Authorities of North Yorkshire and Humberside / East Yorkshire have been informed of the 

event and, indeed, their approval is a pre-requisite of the final authorisation of the event. 
 

If you have any concerns about the event, or would like further information concerning motor events of this 
type, please contact: 

 
The Secretary, Selby and District Motor Club,  Sands Lane, Breighton, YO8 6DS 

or 
The Royal Automobile Club Motor Sports Association Limited 

(Competitions and Clubs) 
Motor Sports House, Riverside Park, Colnbrook, SL3 0HG  
Tel: +44 (0) 1753 765 000        Fax: +44 (0) 1753 682938 

 

 
Selby and District Motor Club.    Navigation Rally, 25/26 June 2005. 

 
To whom it may concern. 

 
The bearer of this letter is taking part in a navigational rally which is held on public roads.  The event is 
governed by the Motor Sports Association of the United Kingdom and has been authorised by this body.   
The event number is:  25000JN25/26 and the permit number is:  27763 / 29258 
 

We would emphasise that strict controls are in force with respect to noise and driving standards on public 

highways.  All vehicles have been noise tested using properly calibrated electronics noise meters.  Public 

Relations work has been carried out by informing all residents along the route, by letter, at least 6 weeks 

prior to the event. 

 

The Police Authorities of North Yorkshire and Humberside / East Yorkshire have been informed of the 

event and, indeed, their approval is a pre-requisite of the final authorisation of the event. 
 

If you have any concerns about the event, or would like further information concerning motor events of this 
type, please contact: 

 
The Secretary, Selby and District Motor Club,  Sands Lane, Breighton, YO8 6DS 

or 
The Royal Automobile Club Motor Sports Association Limited 

(Competitions and Clubs) 
Motor Sports House, Riverside Park, Colnbrook, SL3 0HG  
Tel: +44 (0) 1753 765 000        Fax: +44 (0) 1753 682938 

 


